

## THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES December 8, 2020

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 6:30 pm.

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD
Those in attendance were: Neil Jackson, Alan Weiss, Chief Wishart, Lt. O'Grady, Nancy Jenks,

Dennis Doucette.

1. Board signed the following:

Timesheet for Colleen, money turnover sheet

Bill for Quill for the webcam,

Perc test extension for Carver St, parcel 8

Well permit for Lot 4 Easton Street

2021 Retail food & tobacco license for Granby Liquors

2021 Retail food for Dave's Natural Garden

2021 Retail food license for Dickinson Farm

2021 Food establishment, retail food, frozen desserts and milk license for Dunkin Donuts

2021 Retail food license for Granby Grain

2021 Food Establishment & frozen desserts license for Cindy's

2021 Food Establishment license for Pizza Palace

2021 Installer's license for JYD Excavation

2021 Installer's and hauler's license for Leo Fugler

2021 Installer's license for Archambault Builders.

- 2. A water report was received for a well on the corner of South and East Street. No well permit had been approved. The Board instructed Colleen to advise the builder to have the well driller or engineer contact Lee to check to see if the well is in the correct place. Lee will try to find out why the installer drilled the well without a permit. The water did not meet the minimum drinking water spec's. Colleen will inform the owner he needs to have his licensed water person notify the Board that he can treat the water to make it conform.
- 3. No action was taken on the well permit application for 157 Amherst Street as the septic design has not yet been approved.
- 4. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for November 24, 2020.
- 5. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 145 South Street submitted by Greg Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the report as a pass.

- 6. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 284Rear East State Street submitted by Greg Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the report as a pass.
- 7. Neil Jackson submitted an application for a disposal system construction permit to repair with a complete system replacement at 56 Harris Street. A variance was requested for 4' to 3' water table separation reduction. The review process was completed. The Board approved the variance of 4' to 3' water table separation. Bob Sheehan was the Board's representative. The septic application was approved subject to fill, electrical permit, plumbing permit and Conservation Commission approval. Herb abstained from the vote.
- 8. Alan Weiss submitted an application for a disposal system construction permit to repair with a complete system replacement at 205 East Street. The proposed SAS was a bed. After discussion where Dick pointed out that Title 5 states that trenches should be used where ever possible, and Alan noted an \$8,000 cost difference between trenches and a bed, the Board rejected the permit, with Herb voting to approve. Alan had also prepared a design with a pump system with trenches. A motion was made to vote on the trench design. The motion was seconded and all were in favor to accept the trench design. The application was approved subject to fill, plumbing permit, and electrical permits requirements.
- 9. Dennis Doucette was present to apply for a temporary food permit and approval of the plan to operate the Jingle Bell Bazaar for the Church of Christ. After discussion the Board approved the permit and to allow the bazaar as long as everything is to be outside and they will use plexiglass to protect the cashier. The event is set to take place December 12, 2020. The Board told Mr. Doucette, that they recommended against holding this event due to the high community spread of COVID-19 in the town.
- 10. The Planning Board requested the Board's review of the plan for a storage building at 121 West State Street. The Board would like to see the perc data on the plan. Subsequently, Steve Marion, the owner called and stated that there will be no water or septic, it is a dry storage building.
- 11. Nancy Jenks was present to discuss COVID issues. Nancy and the Board discussed a clearance letter. The Board stated that there is a return to work/school form letter that has been used from the state MAVEN program.
- 12. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on December 8, 2020 via conference call/zoom.
- 13. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:00 pm.

## Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair